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SUBJECT

AN ORDINANCE approving and adopting two memoranda of understanding between Public Safety Employees Union (Non-commissioned) and King County for Automated Fingerprint Identification System. 
SUMMARY

The proposed ordinance would approve two memoranda of understanding (MOU) with the Public Safety Employees Union (PSEIU) working in three parts of the AFIS section of the Sheriff’s Office. These memoranda fulfill reopener provisions by making wage adjustments for bargaining unit members. These MOUs amend the underlying collective bargaining agreement that runs from January 1, 2006 through December 31, 2008.
The Bargaining Unit at a Glance 

These memoranda cover 60 employees in eight classifications working AFIS Section. Employees work in the Jail Identification Unit, the Tenprint Unit and the Latent Print Unit. The regional services of AFIS are funded by the AFIS levy. 
Consistency with Labor Policies 

The proposed memoranda appear consistent with adopted labor policies.
New Memoranda of Understanding Provisions 

The memoranda include the following new provisions:

Range Increases – The following table reflects proposed range increases based on market wage surveys and job audits of the classifications. The wage increases are retroactive to January 1, 2006.
	Classification
	Former Range
	New Range

	1. ID/Tenprint (Identification Tech.)
	45 
	49 

	2. ID/Tenprint Supervisor (Identification Supervisor)
	50
	58 

	3. ID/Tenprint Lead (ID Tech Lead)
	5% above ID Tech
	Same

	4. Latent Print Examiner
	55
	57 

	5. Latent Print Examiner Supervisor
	61
	63 

	6. Latent Print Examiner Lead
	5% above ID Tech
	5% above Tech

	7. ID and Latent Managers
	65
	69 

	8. Training Coordinator (Project Program Manager 
III will move to IV)
	63 
	68 


The first MOU (Attachment A to the proposed ordinance) specifies the range changes for the first seven classifications listed above and puts these classifications on the County’s squared table. This will ease administration of the labor agreement. 
Formation of a Labor Management Committee – The first MOU also calls for the formation of a committee that will discuss, among other issues, the possible reorganization of AFIS. These discussions are not binding on management or labor.
One-time Payment - The first MOU calls for a one-time payment of $156.50 to each bargaining unit member effective January 1, 2008.
Accretion of Training Coordinator - The second MOU accretes (or adds) the Training Coordinator to the bargaining unit and calls for a reclassification of the position from a Program/Project Manager III to a Program/Project Manager IV effective January 1, 2006.

Fiscal Note – The cost to implement the retroactive portion of the MOUs for 2006-2008 is $823,916.  Reclassification costs for 2008 are estimated at just over $70,000. The implementation of these MOUs requires the approval of a supplemental appropriation which will be considered in the Operating Budget and Select Issues Committee on June 25, 2008.

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2008-0321
2. Fiscal Note

3. Transmittal letter, June 2, 2008
INVITED

· Deborah Bellam, Labor Negotiator, Labor Relations, HRD, DES

· Dustin Frederick, Business Manager, Public Safety Employees Union
· Carol Gillespie, Regional AFIS Manager, Technical Services Division 
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